

CEVA BOD Meeting

January

Via Go

Meeting called by: Kayla Johnson, President

Type of meeting: General Meeting

Note taker: Maureen Novotne

Attendees: Gene Rabois
Dougie Douglass
Brandon Shifflett
Teddy Hamilton

Minutes

Agenda item: Approve Meeting Minutes

Presenter: Kayla Johnson

Discussion:

Brandon motioned to approve, Dougie seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

Agenda item: Ladder League Debrief

Presenter: Maureen Novotne

Discussion:

Maureen told the board that we did not get enough people signing up for the spring ladder league and so it was cancelled. She had already communicated with Gene about refunding money to those who had already paid. Questions about why it was not viable – some thought the early start in March (weather too cold and/or windy), others thought the day/time was not good.

Revise membership form – best form of communication

If we move to group meet, keep email communication

Join pts

Agenda item: Pickleball Team Challenge Update

Presenter:

Discussion:

Tasked with reaching out with all of the pros and all on board with doing ladder league. 3.5-4.5. Brandon will send email with particulars. The league would start towards the end of April and last about two months. Jim Kucera from Farmington will do the entire ladder system. Looking at Wednesdays, but any day of the week we choose... Brandon will keep everyone in the loop.

Agenda item: Directors At Large Update - Membership

Presenter: Teddy Hamilton

Teddy said that she has been more focused on Government liaison than membership at this point. She asked for permanent pickleball lines on the remaining tennis courts @ Darden Towe. She was told that the standing procedure now is that when redoing courts, they will include pickleball lines. She has also asked the county to do county sanctioned open play – Tues mornings, Thursday mornings and Sunday afternoons 3-6. Carlton is building a pb paddle holder. Also, the temporary divider @ Darden Towe needs to be replaced. She has a design using PVC, and would also like to use one on far end.

Brandon asked about Tonsler courts problem – that’s a city issue. Need to impress that there is a better way to do it. Any repainting is not going to happen anytime soon (at Tonsler). No news on PVCC. Teddy will send contact info to Pam Riley

Agenda item: Directors At Large Update - Communications

Presenter: Dougie Douglas

Discussion:

Dougie discussed the website. She has changed things up a bit, changed fonts, made it look more current. Kayla let Dougie know about the new clinics she will be hosting for the county. Other people need to liaise with Dougie about happenings and events. It was agreed to keep up the DT fundraiser page and info . It was also suggested that a list of teaching pros be added – Kayla can help with that. Dougie also said that she needs someone with camera so we can get some updated photos. Brandon’s friend Emily is willing to help with that.

Agenda item: New Business

Presenter: Kayla

Discussion:

Greencroft is having a league and is using it for ratings – Jason described it over the long term – starting now for the interclub competition. Running for maybe 4 or 6 weeks on Tuesday nights. It will initially be used to get the current player roster sorted out. \$20 for Greencroft members only.

Agenda item: New Business

Presenter: Kayla Johnson

Discussion:

Several people have brought up the need for new nets at Agnor Hurt. Maureen asked if the club could take some of the nets from PVCC. Kayla instead will lend two of her better extra nets. In the meantime Teddy will reach out to county to order new nets. Teddy said that the old nets should become part of the club property – we can repair them and recycle them to the community.

Agenda item: New Business

Presenter: Kayla Johnson

Discussion:

Kayla mentioned that she was organizing another paddle for the ages clinic on April 23rd (4-6)

Agenda item: New Business

Presenter: Kayla Johnson

Next meeting – May 4th 6:45